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20th May 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
It has been a pleasure this week to interview 36 candidates for the positions of Head Boy and Head Girl. With 
support from two members of our governing body, Mrs Morris and Mrs Fawbert, we had the privilege of listening 
to our Year 10 pupils present to us about how they would convince a prospective parent to send their child to 
Broughton High School. They then answered a number of questions including ‘What does the school motto 
‘Achieving Together’ mean to you. Every pupil performed exceptionally well and they should be extremely proud 
of their performance on the day. Our new Head Boy and Head Girl and Deputies from September 2022 are: 
 

Head Girl:                           Libby Church  
Deputy Head Girl (Y7)          Louisa Stanley 
Deputy Head Girl (Y8)          Varsha Saravanan 
Deputy Head Girl (Y9)          Grace Willingale 
Deputy Head Girl (Y10)        Anna Lenton 
Deputy Head Girl (Y11)        Erin Kopydlowski 

 
Congratulations to our Junior and Senior Athletics teams this week as they performed at the Lancashire Schools 
Athletics Championships at Stanley Park in Blackpool. There were some exceptional individual and team 
performances with the Junior Boys’ team winning the whole competition. There is a full write up later in the 
newsletter but congratulations to all pupils involved. I have been informed by Mr Marquis that they represented 
the school superbly.  
 
Year 11 pupils have made an exceptional start to their GCSE exams this week with an extremely busy schedule 
including Maths, English, Science, Drama and Geography. The Year 11 pupils have displayed a superb attitude 
to their preparation for their exams and they have been expertly supported by their teachers. I am sure this 
year’s exam season will be extremely successful and I look forward to seeing the impact of all this hard work 
in August. Year 7 pupils will be starting their exams next week and it has been good to see the hard work that 
they have already shown through their revision so far.  
 
Next week our assembly theme is ‘positive relationships’. Our aim through this theme is to remind all our pupils 
of the importance of working hard to build strong relationships with each other and to care for the welfare of 
other pupils in and around school. Mutual respect for each other and all our differences is critical in our 
community here at Broughton and if we are truly aiming to ‘Achieve Together’ then we must all work hard 
every day to ensure all members of the team here at Broughton are valued and respected.   
 
Next Friday, 27th May, we will again be holding our end of term rewards assemblies which seek to congratulate 
pupils for excellence and effort in the classroom. Pupils will receive certificates in recognition of their effort and 
achievements. 
 
A reminder that school closes at 3.00pm on Friday 27th May and will re-open after half term at 8.40am on Monday 
6th June. 
 
If you ever have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to make contact. My email is 
botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

Mr David Botes 
Headteacher 

Head Boy:                           Rayaan Mal  
Deputy Head Boy (Y7)          Elliott Palmer 
Deputy Head Boy (Y8)          Oliver Wilcock 
Deputy Head Boy (Y9)          Allen Asa 
Deputy Head Boy (Y10)        Zayd Khan 
Deputy Head Boy (Y11)        Sam Gooch 
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Athletics News 
 
Congratulations to both Hugh Smith 7N and Lewis Nelson 7R who 
represented Preston Harriers last weekend in the Under 13 Lancashire 
Athletic Association Track and Field Championship.  
 
Both boys competed in the 800m and performed exceptionally well. Lewis 
achieved second place in his heat and third overall. Hugh achieved first place 
in his heat and second overall.  
 
Well done to Hugh and Lewis for their superb effort and we look forward to 
seeing more success in the future. 
 
Really well done! 
 
 

Mr Hughes 
 

 

 
‘This Girl Can’ 

 
On Friday 13th May, five Year 8 girls participated in a 'This Girl Can Event' held at West View Leisure Centre. The 
event gave the pupils a taster of alternative activities, with the aim of raising confidence and engaging more 
girls in physical activity and sport. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The girls participated in climbing and 
bouldering, zumba, spinning, kin ball and roller 
skating. They were also lucky enough to meet 
world champion skater Jenna Downing, who 
gave a motivational talk highlighting the 
benefits and opportunities that participating in 
physical activity can bring. The girls thoroughly 
enjoyed the day and were brilliant throughout.   
 

Well done! 
Mrs Rukin 

 
Apprenticeships 

 
Any pupils who are interested in finding an apprenticeship, please click the link below to be notified of vacancies 
in the local area: 
 https://apprenticeteam.org/learners/get-notified-about-the-latest-apprenticeship-vacancies-within-your-area/ 

 
Mrs Donleavy  

https://apprenticeteam.org/learners/get-notified-about-the-latest-apprenticeship-vacancies-within-your-area/


  

Tombola in Support of the Sue Ryder Charity 
 
Broughton Parish Council will be holding a tombola as part of the 
Queen’s Jubilee celebrations, to raise money for the Sue Ryder 
charity. 
 
Donations of prizes would be most appreciated. 
 

Please could any items to be donated 
be left with Mrs Dumbell at Pupil 
Reception by Friday 27th May. 
 
Many thanks. 
 

Year 7-10 Tennis Match Report, Tuesday 17th May 
 
Broughton’s male tennis representatives played away against St Michael’s in Chorley on Tuesday for their 
first tennis fixture of the year. All pupils involved were exemplary regarding their attitude, etiquette on the 
court and their effort throughout the afternoon. Giving team mates tips on how to improve their game, 
helping setup and organise the courts upon arrival and always being gracious in victory, were some of the 
standout characteristics of the day! Broughton’s Under 15’s won 4-2 overall, with the Under 13’s winning 
with a 6-0 clean sweep when totalling up all of their games played – amazing results from all pupils involved!  
 

Oliver Bunker, Sam Willingale, William Gooch, Hayyan Shahid,  
Lucas Procter, Jack Nelson, Tom Eddleston, Jed Anderson   

Mr Nayler 



 
Year 7 Cricket 
The Year 7 Cricket team have kick started their season with back to 
back victories in the Lancashire Cup.  Their first game saw the team 
travel to Birkdale, Southport.  Traditionally a strong all boys school, 
Birkdale opted to bat first and were bowled out for 64, after some 
great bowling from George Brame and Max Burge.  Broughton 
batted well with opener Hugh Smith scoring quickly and was 
backed up well by Muhammed Quasi.  Broughton eventually 
took the victory in the penultimate over of the game.   
 
In the second round, we faced Queen Elizabeth Grammar School, Blackburn.  Again, they won the 
toss and opted to bat first.  Broughton's bowling attack went to work early, bowling the open batter out in the 
second over of the game.  Tommy Swan, George Brame, Hugh Smith, Ellis Wilkinson, Rayhan 
Mohamed and Max Burge all bowled extremely well and QEGS scored 83 runs off their 20 
overs.  Broughton's batting was much improved from the first game, the non-striking batter looking to attack 
and all batters talking at the crease.  Broughton won the game with Arthur Freye scoring the final runs in 
the 13th over, after hitting three, 4s off his leg side. 
 
The boys are now in the 3rd round to be played on the week beginning 6th June. 
 

Team 
George Brame, Hugh Smith, Theo Herbert, Riley Stansfield, Max Burge, Arthur Frey,  

Ellis Wilkinson, Rayhan Patel, Tommy Swan, Matt Ward, James Lilleystone, Mohammed Quasi. 
  

Tennis 
The U13 and U15 boys’ tennis team played Oldham Hulme Grammer School on Thursday, in the AEGON Team 
tennis competition.  The boys went into the game with confidence after their victory to St Michael’s, Chorley.   
 
The U13 team were too strong for the Oldham team.  Oliver Bunker, Sam Willingale, William Gooch and 
Hayyan Shahid won their games convincingly 6-0.   
 
The U15 team also won, but the opposition offered greater challenge to the team, but after some good tennis 
and some good resilience Sam Gooch, Lucas Proctor, Tom Eddlestone and Joe Nicholson all eventually 
won their games. 
 
The team now go on to face Bury Grammar School.   
 
English Schools’ Athletics Championships 
This week Broughton took the U13 and U15 boys’ and girls’ Athletics team to the prestigious ESAA Athletics 
Championships, in Blackpool.  Having not competed in any outdoor athletics since summer 2019, this was a 
new experience for over 50 of our pupils.  However, all athletes were amazing and represented the school 
exceptionally well.   
 
On the day, there were also some outstanding individual performances, with Riley Stansfield (100m/Shot), 
Hugh Smith (800m), Isaac Allen (Hurdles/High Jump) and Austin Allen (200m) all breaking six Broughton 
High School records; some of our records still stand from as far back as 1977.   
 
The U13 boys’ team came out overall winners scoring 378 points and now go through to the North 
West Final on the 16th June in Stretford, from which the winners go to the National Finals in London. 
 
The two girls’ teams and the U15 boys’ teams have also qualified for the County B Finals on the 
15th June, at Blackpool Stanley Park, after finishing 5th, 6th and 7th.  Again some standout performances 
from Sophie Mitchell (1500m), Cerys Allen (Long Jump/800m) and Antonio Leeming (800m). 
 
Good luck to all four teams in the next round.                                                                

Mr Marquis 
  
 



  



 



  



 
 
 

 



This week in Food …. 
Year 7  

Pupils collected herbs from the garden to add to their cous cous salads.  The herbs are at their best 
with the recent warm weather and the flavours have enhanced their overall dish.  Chives enhance 
the flavour and the appearance.  

   

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8  

Pupils have been making fresh pasta and using various flavourings; 
beetroot, spinach, roasted yellow pepper and cocoa powder.   

 

Year 9 

As part of the lesson looking at the advantages and disadvantages 
of using convenience foods Year 9 pupils prepared Sweet and Sour 
vegetables from basic ingredients.  They have been applying their 
practical skills and analysing the nutritional data and cost of home-
made version compared to supermarket products.  The conclusion drawn that cooking from basic 
ingredients is cheaper and nutritional better.  This has recently been mirrored in the news and highlights 
the importance of encouraging young people to know how to make nutritious and healthy meals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keep on Cooking. 

Mrs Newton 

 



The Training Centre, 5 Penrod Way, Heysham, Morecambe LA3 2UZ 
Tel: 01524 858326     Email: enquiries@lantrain.co.uk     Website: www.lantrain.co.uk
*Course prices may vary to match any changes to VAT, test fee & fuel costs or any other increases which may affect our 

operating costs. Prices quoted correct as of 01.01.2022.

LIGHT & HEAVY  
VEHICLE SERVICE & MAINTENANCE 
TECHNICIAN APPRENTICESHIPS
CUSTOMER INFORMATION SHEET

Garage Trades are very popular career choices 
- and with over 31 million vehicles on the road, 
there’s always a demand for skilled and semi-
skilled workers.  Because it’s popular work, you can 
expect a lot of competition in getting started, so it’s 
important to do some preparation and finding out 
about the job first.

Overview of the role. A motor vehicle technician 
services and repairs vehicles. They work on all the 
systems found within the vehicle. The nature of the 
work ranges from replacing simple parts through 
to solving complex faults with the use of diagnostic 
methods and equipment. Today’s apprentice has to 
demonstrate expertise in the technical side of their 
role. They must have strong problem-solving skills 
and a good grasp of the theoretical and practical 
aspects of a vehicle’s systems. The growing 
complexity of today’s vehicles, and the pressure to 
deliver a high-quality customer experience, requires 
the retail automotive sector to attract and train 
high calibre individuals and this is reflected in the 
elements of the Standards.

LIGHT OR HEAVY?	
Light vehicle mechanics service and repair faults 
on cars and small vans.  They account for half of 
all learners. Car mechanics/fitters work in all sorts 
of garages and workshops.  Some are modern and 
spacious, with up to date equipment; many are 
traditional and small.  Most mechanics work for 
garages which service and repair cars for private 
and business customers. You might work mainly on 
just one or two makes of vehicle if the garage has 
the local franchise, or you might deal with all types.

Heavy vehicle mechanics work on lorries, trucks and 
buses.  Some companies and organisations, which 
own a lot of vehicles, such as haulage contractors 
and coach companies employ their own mechanics 
to look after the fleet. 

PROGRAMME DURATION
It is expected that it will typically take three years 
for the apprentice to attain the required level of 
competence in the workplace although it may be 
less if the individual already has significant training 
and practical experience. 
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LIGHT & HEAVY 
VEHICLE SERVICE 
& MAINTENANCE 
TECHNICIAN 
APPRENTICESHIPS 
CONTINUED

STANDARDS
Assessment will include employers and training 
providers reviewing an apprentice’s progress 
via assessments at gateways 1 and 2. These 
assessments are designed to review the apprentice’s 
behaviour, knowledge and skills against set gateway 
criteria. In addition, the apprentice, employers and 
training providers are required to maintain an E-Log 
book evidencing progress over the duration of the 
apprenticeship. Level 2 Functional Skills will also be 
achieved and a final End Point Assessment (EPA) 
will be taken.

GETTING STARTED
Your route to success in the motor industry:

School
Apply to LTS
Interview & test
Accepted on the Apprenticeship
Interview with employer
Employment starts

To apply go to https://lantrain.co.uk/
apprenticeship-application/
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